Powerstock PE Spring Term 2021

This term proved to be extremely difficult for pupils, teachers and
parents as the country went into a 3" lockdown due to the corona virus
pandemic. This meant that most pupils stayed at home with only a
handful of key worker children in school. The PE curriculum was
severely disrupted and a new approach was required.

Initially, the PE lead (Mrs Cleden) sent some ideas and work to all
families. These included a sheet of activities focused on ball rolling and
throwing that included increasingichallenges to cater for all ages and
abilities; also a fun physical’Shakes and Ladders game that proved to be
truly exhausting but fun! Many of the children came up with their own
ideas and adapted the game 'themselves. Many of

with thesg activities and ideas with other family giembers
siblings) and some dedicated pupils complete
Completing Joe Wicks videos was also enco
his daily workouts both at home and in schoo

Our. PE coach (Ryan Hobby) was unable to
time, but as he could provide spme expert P
provided weekly videos for alliglasses to follo
considered for their appropri@t€ness for each
introductory activities and elopment. The c
skills, control, accuracy of #irowing, catching an
put into fun games scenarios that could be comple
own homes or outside, using equipment that would be available to
them. To help support each family, the school sent home a tennis ball,
Frisbee and racket for each family.

In addition to this, school also sent home a PE Journal that pupils were
asked to use to help them structure their physical activity and record
what they had done. This encouraged them to identify the physical
activities they were also doing beyond the supported videos. These
included family walks, riding bicycles, playing active games with other
family members and so on. ThegjO®n@l offered suggestions for simple
activities to improve strength, sig alance and skill. The children
were encouraged to attempt sa sted activities, write down what
they had achieved so that some form of progression could be recorded
and give them opportunities to record other activities they had completed
as well as note down how they felt about any physical activity they had




engaged with each week. Parents were informed about these journals
and encouraged to get involved with their children too.

Those pupils who were in school also took part in the online videos set
up by the PE coach, but the“ also fortunate enough to continue

running the Daily Mile, enjo or break and lunchtimes and engage
in PE lessons in school inclu

encourage each other too.

Towards the end c{f(gterm, allp
continue ey featur each week.

for walks around the villagg§fand Key Stage 2 C
school Rounders competition set up by Ryan HobDY
SSCO). The children thoroughly enjoyed this and it was clear to see how
good their ball skills were in both throwing, hitting and catching/fielding
the ball. They enjoyed working together as a team again.

All things considered, Powersto chQQl has continued to recognise the
importance of PE for well-bein Ith and worked hard to engage
Ib

children and families in activitieS a home or school.
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